
School Newsletter 

Week commencing  

20th November 2023 

We have had a super week of celebrating outside of school 

achievements, attended Multi-Skills and Cross-country sporting events, 

children have read to Hattie, boogied our hearts out at the school disco 

and celebrated Children in Need.  

We have also been discussing anti-bullying week, where we have 

learned to ‘Make a Noise'. Thank you to everyone who supported our Poppy Appeal 

week and Wear your Sportswear day. Poppy Appeal for the RBL raised £198 and the 

Sports/Activity Captains raised a massive £97.20, with FOKS matching it and a local 

company TRUSTEK also donating an additional £100 - thank you SO much to everyone 

for supporting the pupils with these two fundraising days!  We look forward to starting 

week 4 of Term 2 with lots more to look forward to from now until December. We wish 

you a lovely weekend and hope the weather is not too soggy for what you have planned. 

See you all on Monday, 

Mrs Sanchez and Hattie  

Monday 20th 
Wrap Around Care (pre-booked only) 
7.30am – 8.45am & 3.15 – 6.00pm  

No Clubs  

 

Tuesday 21st 
Wrap Around Care (pre-booked only) 
7.30am – 8.45am & 3.15 – 6.00pm  

Drawing Club KS2 – 3.15-4.15pm                                  

Film Club KS2 – 3.15-4.15pm  

Wednesday 22nd 
Wrap Around Care (pre-booked only) 
7.30am – 8.45am & 3.15 – 6.00pm  

Film Club KS1 – 3.15-4.15pm                                                

Thursday 23rd 

Wrap Around Care (pre-booked only) 
7.30am – 8.45am & 3.15 – 6.00pm  

Swimming Lessons - not on this week as pool closed. 
Art Club KS1 - 3.15-4.15pm                                                         
Football Club KS2 EMC academy 3.15-4.15pm  

Friday 24th 
Wrap Around Care (pre-booked only) 
7.30am – 8.45am & 3.15 – 6.00pm  

Crusaders KS2 – 3.15-4.15pm  

 

What’s on this week    
20/11/2023 - 24/11/2023 

Gentle reminder: Payment for Wrap Around 

Care should be made in advance or on the 

day of provision. Thank you. 



Black trainers A gentle 

reminder that black trainers are 

the school uniform footwear and 

other colours are not to be worn. 

Many thanks. 

Reminder: We are a 
no nut school due to 
children having 
allergies, these 
include Nutella bars. 
Thank you.  

Local Survey 

Please find below a link to a survey from South East 
Water. They would like residents to provide feedback 

regarding the recent Leeds closure. 

The work on Upper Street, Leeds, has finished three 
months ahead of schedule. 

At the time, South East Water explained that there 
would be an opportunity to provide feedback on the 

project. They have now set up a short survey and this 
is available here: 

https://southeastwater.uk.engagementhq.com/water-
main-replacement-upper-street-leeds/survey_tools/

upper-street-leeds-project-feedback 

The survey will be live until 4.00pm on Wednesday 
29th November. 

If you need any wellbeing advice, guidance or support, please 

email wellbeing@aspire-kent.org.uk 

Website - www.kingswoodkentsch.co.uk School 

Telephone  - 01622 842674                                  

Email - office@kingswoodkentsch.co.uk 

You Raised £198!  

A BIG thank you 

to everyone who 

was involved and 
took part in our 

school Poppy 
Appeal! 

No False Nails. False nails are not safe in the school 

environment. A Head Teacher who banned nails in 

another part of the country explained. “Fake nails can 

cause injuries if they are ripped off and they can also 

hinder a student's ability to participate fully in lessons 

using equipment - which has a detrimental effect on 

their learning.” They also add an extra  risk of an injury 

at playtimes and when playing sport. 

Polite Request – Can we 

please ask that any 

payments being made to 

the school, by cash or cheque, be handed in to their class 

in an envelope with their name, class, amount of money & 

what it is for. There are envelopes available at Reception.  

Wear Your Sportswear Day 

This was a donation day and £294.40 was raised! 

In the school you raised £97.20 for wearing your sports 

clothes.  FOKs kindly matched the amount so another 

£97.20 was raised. Then a parents business, Trustek, also 

kindly donated £100 ... that makes a grand total of 

£294.40!                                                                                              

We are sure the Sports Captains are looking forward to 

spending this for the benefit of all. 

Polite Notice – When bringing your child to school, 

please can the Parent/Carer accompany the child to 

the school office and not drop off outside the gate - 

Years R-5. This includes Wrap Around Care. Thank 

you for your cooperation.    

Letters – The following 

letters have been emailed 

home this week:  Executive 

Head weekly letter.  

Flyers – The following flyers have been 

emailed home this week: Kingwood & Broomfield Parish 

Council Agenda, Ulcombe Christmas Bazaar, Lenham 

Road. 

Parking - When 

dropping off or 

collecting your 

child please park 

considerately and 

ensure you are 

not obstructing 

drives, garages or access to 

roads.  Please be respectful of 

our neighbours.  We appreciate 

your support in this matter.   

Reminder 

This is a reminder to parents/carers to submit a consent or 

decline for the Flu Immunisation Programme via the 

School Aged Immunisation Service’s website: 

https://family.kentcht.nhs.uk/   

Scroll down and click on the blue button “Immunisations” to 

complete. 

The vaccinations will be taking place in school on 

07/12/2023. The closing date for parents to complete the 

online consent form for your school is 01/12/2023. 


